
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2012 
BOARD OF HEALTH

REGULAR MEETING
Mr. Raymond Grant Chairman, Robert McLintock Vice Chairman , Douglas Brown LPN, Robert Costa and Health Agent Beth Hallal, RS.  From the Seekonk Water District, Christopher C Halkyard, Chairman, Philip Campbell, Vice Chairman and Superintendent Robert Bernardo Mr. Trahan of Environmental Partners Engineer for the Water District.  From the Board of Selectmen Francis Cavaco Chairman.

At 6:00 PM Mr. Grant called the meeting to order.

Mr. Eric Brainsky of John Reilly and Associates stated at the last week’s Board of Health meeting this Board notified us of their intentions of a tri-board meeting with the Water Department, the Board of Selectmen and this Board at this time I informed the Board of Health that it was our full intentioned to attend, participate in the meeting as property owner, developers of the site, I think it is highly inappropriate at last night Board of Selectmen’s meeting and tonight again this meeting to forbid our participation in discussion on our property and our project.  Although I do understand the Board’s position, I am not going sit here and fret about it, but I am going to put an objection on the record, that it is a clear violation of my client’s constitutional rights particularly the due process rights.  With that being said, as I understand there is a Board of Health meeting next Wednesday on the matter itself. 
Mr. Grant stated that is correct and you will be given ample opportunity to address the Board at that time. 

Mr. Brainsky stated I just wanted to inform the Board this is more of a personal issue, next Wednesday is Yom Kippur, I observe the Jewish holiday, I had mentioned to the Health Agent I will be requesting a continuance, I believe the next meeting is October 9th.  I can not attend for religious reason.  I will assume the Board will accommodate that request and we will be good for October 9th. 

Mr. Grant stated the Board will accommodate your request and put you on for October 9th.  

Mr. Brainsky stated thanked the Board and he will put that in writing.  Other than that, that is my formal objection for the record.  I hope everyone has received my correspondence today.

Mr. McLintock stated we are moving the meeting?

Mr. Grant stated we are not moving the meeting, we are just moving that agenda item until October 9th at the clients request. 

Mr. Grant stated before we open the meeting up for discussion, there are a couple of points, I will like to make to clear some things up.  The Board of Health is in no way shape or form advocating our responsibility to make a decision on this issue.  I want to make that clear for the record.  We are not advocating our responsibility to the Water Department and we are not advocating our responsibility to the Board of Selectmen.  This is our responsibility to make that decision and we will make that decision, after careful deliberation and once we have received all the facts.  The purpose of tonight’s work session is to in fact try and get some more information so the Board of Health can make an informed decision on the application before us.  That means that I will hold all conversations to the matter at hand.  The matter at hand is the Pine Hill Estates subdivision and we start straying off the Pine Hill Estates subdivision we are going to stop the conversation there.  We are not here for other issues.  We are here for this issue, so the Board has all the information it needs to make an informed decision. 
Mr. McLintock asked for people who are not know to everybody here to gives their name so everybody knows who is here. 

Mr. Grant stated yes for the record.  

Ms. Hallal stated my name is Beth Hallal and I am the Seekonk Health Agent. 

Mr. Costa stated Bob Costa member of the Board of Health. 

Mr. Bernardo stated Rob Bernardo, Superintendent of the Water District.
Mr. Halkyard stated Chris Halkyard, Chairman of the Water District. 
Mr. Trainer stated Brian Trahan, of  consultant for the Water District.

Mr. Campbell stated Phil Campbell, Vice Chair of the Water District.  

Mr. Brown stated Doug Brown, Board of Health. 
Mr. McLintock stated Bob McLintock, Board of Health. 

Mr. Grant stated Ray Grant, Board of Health.  Mr. Grant asked Mr. Bernardo if he wished to start.  

Mr. Bernardo stated last night we summarized our concerns with this development.  We already know about the nitrate level at GP4 and what we already know about some of the nitrates loading within the zone 2 from the Hurley Middle School.  To recap that we are at right now at GP4 about 35% of the MCL’s for nitrates the maximum.  We are obviously concerned with the potential impact could have on that well and another well that GP4 it is also within according to the applicant about 860 feet away. 
Mr. Grant stated you are concerned with two wells.  

Mr. Bernardo stated that is correct.

Mr. Grant stated GP4 and what is the other one. 

Mr. Bernardo stated GP4 and GP3 and the overall concern of the Newman well field which has its quota of GP1, GP2, GP3 and GP4 and which depends for over 80% of the Town’s water supply.  

Mr. Brown asked how far with GP3.

Mr. Bernardo stated about 850 to 900 feet.

Mr. Brown stated 900 feet from where, the proposed development. 
Mr. Bernardo stated that is correct. 

Ms. Hallal asked if that is from a septic system or a property line. 

Mr. Trahan stated I think I recall I have written a letter, reviewed the subdivision in March. A letter on March 23 to Mr. Bernardo that indicated our concern over an additional subdivision in respect to the district wells.  I do agree that all Newman wells are about 80% to 85% of the towns water and we should do everything we can if possible to protect that.  It is very important to the Town and the rate payers.  

Mr. McLintock stated can I interrupt let me ask you a question, what are the percentages again for [inaudible]
Mr. Trahan stated the Newman well field comprises of GPI, GP2, GP3, GP4 account for 85% of the Town’s total output. 

Mr. McLintock stated 85%.

Mr. Trahan stated the measurements in my letter were general radius, the plans I had didn’t have specific septic systems yet.  So I took a general, my letter indicated distances of 1100 feet, it seems like from the applicants letter, his engineers letter it list distances to GP4 817 and distance to GP3 887 feet. Again we recommend to the district as much as possible to have the Town hold the approval of the subdivision to the strictest standards to protect the district and the Town’s assets in the long run.  That is a good summary of my letter. 
Mr. Grant stated I am going to ask member of the Board of Health, Bob do you have any questions for the engineers.

Mr. Costa asked has anyone reviewed the type of septic system.  Is there any different septic system that we can kind of work with them, figure out the best way that will work for both parties.  

Mr. Trahan stated I have not received any email on septic system as proposed, I have only received the preliminary plans.
Mr. Brown LPN asked has the Water Department made an effort to acquire this land previously?

Mr. Bernardo stated yes we have in 2011, we were partnering with the trustee of reservation and we were going to combine a quality protection plan with Community Preservation funds that would be voted on at a Town meeting. 
Mr. Brown LPN asked what was that dollar amount. 

Mr. Bernardo stated approximately $400,000. 

Mr. Grant stated we are going to stop there we are getting off of the subject.  Mr. Brown do you have any issues as it pertains to the engineer and his findings. 

Mr. Brown LPN stated he is extremely concerned with the proximity of this development to the water supply to the Town of Seekonk.  I feel the taxpayers and all the rate payers of the, shocked and very upset of the development.  Again this is a threat to the Town’s drinking supply and the water quality and without water your home is worthless.  I would like to come to some type of solution, I don’t know what it is.
Mr. Grant asked Mr. McLintock if he had any questions. 

Mr. McLintock stated I have a couple of comments I would like to make.  First of all I would like to address the issue of the developer and where you are going.  The Town of Seekonk for a long time has been wide open to developers coming in doing things, not only residentially but also commercially.  This is not different other than we would love to have that thing, we’d love to have all the tax dollars it is going to generate, specifically the town’s standpoint.  But when brought to my attention as Chairman of the Board of Health initially, the Board was concerned about a number of issues as we are aware of as it relates to the nitrate levels.  It’s not that there is anything wrong with the development you are doing or anything else you propose.  The fact of the matter is though which we have to deal with as the Board of Health.  Is that we could inevitability if we let this thing going on the way it is going on, we can put the welfare of 85% of the water to the district due to the nitrate loading.  I am not blaming you, I am just saying that it is something going on that could be expanded by putting this development where it is being laid out right now.  So we are not picking on you or anything else, that piece of property is a property that should have a long time ago but wasn’t for whatever reason and there are a number of issues that have nothing to with the development.  It has to do with supplying water to service this town.  That is number one.  I think we have had a number of discussions and it seems to be going off in a different direction in terms of the development.  The Town would very dearly love to have those houses built and paying taxes and everything else but not at the expense in my opinion only, I am not speaking for anyone else sitting at this table.  I don’ t think it would be a good thing for the Town of Seekonk to take that chance with the water being so close to the aquifer, not the aquifer, it is in the aquifer area and where it can ultimately raise the nitrates over there which are significantly high enough at this point in time.    
Mr. Grant stated I have done quite a bit of research and I have a question for you as an engineer.  Because the issue before the Board of Health is whether or not to approve the facility aggregation plan and as I understand a lot of the facility aggregation plan get approved by the Board of Health and then has to go to the Water Department and the Department of Environmental Protection for ultimately their approval and they have 60days in order to do that and they can reject the plan, the can ask to make modification to the plan, they can request more information or they can except it as is.  Hypothetically if the developer, this is why I am asking you as an engineer, if the developer is following all the rules and regulations as set forth in the Department of Environmental Protection guidelines and laws, particularly as it relates to what they are required to submit for a nitrogen loading plan.  Are you concerned then about the stability of the water supply in this town. 
Mr. Trahan stated I think in the District’s best interest I am always concerned with the water quality.  I think that goes without saying.  But at a minimum to protect my clients’ best interest in situation where the water supply is potentially threatened, we will always recommend the ground monitoring plan with monitoring wells installed as a district and monitor flows and catch anything intercept anything that would come into the [inaudible].  Also ground water modeling, just to determine where the regional ground water is flowing, if it is even flowing towards district property or the brook, more than likely it is flowing towards the brook.  Modeling that would be pumping from the wells that would indicate the influence of the wells when they are pumping and where [inaudible].  Those are the things I would be looking for and recommending. 

Mr. Grant stated as it relates to what the department, I am assuming and you should not assume, I am assuming if DEP if they are putting out regulations have taken some steps to ensure the that if those regulations are followed that the water supply is not contaminated. 
Mr. Bernardo stated didn’t the Hurley Middle School septic system go through a similar if not more exhausting process as far as DEP is concerned.  And that system had an impact as well.  
Mr. Grant stated that is what we are here to do find information that is why I am asking. 
Mr. Brown LPN asked if he could elaborate how the Hurley Middle School has impacted the Water District. 


Mr. Bernardo stated as I have said before the nitrate levels at GP4 are presently at 35% of the maximum contaminate level.  

Mr. McLintock stated would that be the State’s standards in terms of since they have the flow rates of 12,000 gallons per day over there, when you say 35% does that meet the threshold for the State that they should have done something before.  A question was asked last night at the Board of Selectmen’s meeting about a actually it was implied that the Board of Health here was in error by not having done something with the middle school when actually we have nothing on our records and I would like Beth to address this because it was directed directly at the Board of Health and the Agent specifically.  
Mr. Trahan stated I think the only things in the regs for DEP water quality for that you find in reference for that is if you get to 50% of mcl or 5 mgl you are required to do addition monitoring. 
Mr. McLintock stated I’m sorry additional what. 

Mr. Trahan stated monitoring.

Mr. McLintock stated have they done that have they taken that step. 

Mr. Trahan stated no because

Mr. Grant stated we are not at 50%.

Mr. Trahan stated it is not at 50% yet. 

Ms. Hallal stated it is at 40 correct. 

Mr. Bernardo state 35.
Mr. Costa asked what was it before the Hurley Middle School was installed. 

Mr. Bernardo stated traditionally GP4 has been the district in terms water quality, the highest water quality in terms of individual wells.  And not has the highest nitrate levels. 
Mr. McLintock stated significantly higher than what it was. 


Mr. Bernardo stated there is not a lot of data, because GP4 was manifolded with other wells prior to the treatment plant going on line in 2001.  So there is a few years of data for the area which is about 1.5.

Mr. McLintock stated for those of you let me give you a little history lesson.  At the time of the expansion at the Middle School the Water District was very concerned about this particular issue because they had high nitrate ratings back then or what they considered to be high.  We actually, I was on the building committee and there were a lot of very qualified people on that building.  What happened was we gave them an estimate and they said it was no good it should be higher so we went back and gave them actual flow rates coming out of the building, that have been documented for a number of years.  And they said no again and they threw these rates right through the roof, you have to have showers because these kids will take a shower and all this water.  To make a long story short they said it was going to 12,000 gallons a day.  Am I correct, did I make a mistake on these numbers let me know?
Mr. Bernardo stated I think the number I’ve seen is 12,600.

Ms. Hallal stated 12,600.

Mr. McLintock stated if you look at what really happening over there in terms, we have a system that is 400% higher of what it needs to be okay.  And the result of that the amount of flow coming out of that building is not enough, your in the septic business, to generate enough of the bacteria we need to function properly.  And it is not functioning properly as a result of that.  So that has made this thing come to head I guess if you want to say that in terms of that.  And the other thing that does not have a bearing is the gravel that was removed from the library.  So those are two things that nobody had any control.  It is very, very odd that DEP back then wanted that system put in and they got it.  And now, I have it in writing in letters written to them in back 2002, Mr. Fuller wrote a letter to DEP.  This is the response, the department is in receipt of your letter dated October 22, 2002, relative to the above facility in which you expressed your concerns with its discharge and it potential address effluence on your drinking water supply.  Please be advise we share your concerns, now this is December 2002, okay, that we share your concerns with regards of the drinking water supply protection, it is our opinion that the septic system represents improvement in the protection.  It is far from that at this point in time.  If anything it is contributing or could be contributing to that.  I don’t know where the nitrates come in that is not my bag, but that one paragraph alone, going back 10 years, saying there is a problem now and it is still going on, and that is why I think water district is opposed to the Board of Health .  My only other concern is before this Board votes and I need to know the time line for our availability to vote and pass it on to the Planning Board or whomever else has to be notified and what is that time frame and how much flexibility do we have or not have in managing that. 
Ms. Hallal stated the applicant has already asked for a public hearing which is what they wanted last week.  They wanted so kind of decision for the information that was submitted to the Board of Health in regards to nitrogen loading calculations.  The chairperson and I put them on the agenda for this coming Wednesday, they can not make it.  The timeframe is the clock starts to tic when the information gets to DEP after it has been approved by the Board of Health.  We will most likely be voting on it on October 9th, when Attorney Brainsky and his clients can come to the hearing.  At which time I hope to have, I don’t want to say that, I just want to let you know about one other thing about the systems, I have spoken to Mr. Najas and he has informed my the septic system going in that area are Fast Systems for each household.  I know it does not make you very happy right now but, the one at the school doesn’t get enough flow, when you have a three bedroom house it works.  

Mr. McLintock asked if he was doing this or DEP?
Ms. Hallal stated no he told me he is doing that and that is his own decision.  He is not mandated to do that. 

Mr. McLintock stated we have one of the first systems that went in and that was really experimental anything that went in.  With all the money we spend monitoring it weekly because we have to according to the DEP. 

Ms. Hallal stated we presently have 15 fast system is Banna Estates and they are functioning and working properly.  Those system I believe that was  an order of condition with Conservation that they mandated they have fast systems installed. 

Mr. McLintock stated is that approved by DEP at this point, don’t they have to approve it. 

Ms. Hallal stated that did not to go for the septic systems in that area did not have to go to DEP.  They were each approved individually by Conservation and the Board of Health. 

Mr. Campbell stated do you have data on it, are you saying the systems are being monitored.  
Ms. Hallal stated they have no choice, when they put that system in it has to be recorded with the Registry of Deeds, we have to see a contract that they have made with the people from the Fast System Company, (I don’t know what their name is) and they have to be looked at once a year. 
Mr. Campbell stated by looked at.

Ms. Hallal stated by a trained professional from that company.

Mr. Trahan asked are you talking about a visual inspection or ground water testing. 

Ms. Hallal stated I don’t know exactly what they do, but they give us a report and let us know that everything is okay.  If they don’t go by that, keep up with what they are restricted to do and they tell the contractor we don’t want to have a contractor with you anymore, they are mandated by law to report that to DEP who in turn reports to us but we mostly get the CC.  

Mr. Trahan stated it doesn’t sound like there is any actually ground water quality monitoring out there. 

Ms. Hallal stated I know they have to open it up.  I will say the Fast System is on the alternative / innovative technology list and it is approved by DEP. 

Mr. Trahan stated you say they are working but think they [inaudible].

Ms. Hallal answered yes.  I don’t know exactly what the procedure is, but they do an inspection and if you wish me to get some information. 

Mr. Trahan stated a copy for the Board will help. 

Ms. Hallal stated they are all individual reports for each home. 

Mr. Trahan stated any 

Ms. Hallal stated just to see what it looks like. 

Mr. Trahan stated a representation of what they are saying. 

Mr. McLintock stated we are getting into this a little late, about a month ago I think that I found out this in the first place this thing was even coming down the pike.  And my question again goes back to the time frame, how much time do we have before we absolutely have to make a deadline, that could go. 
Ms. Hallal stated as long as the applicant is asking for a hearing that I would say they want to have an answer so they can move forward.  The definitive plan which we received a week and a half ago for the subdivision which is a separate approve from the Board of Health from this nitrogen aggregation plan, there is a different story.  They gave us the preliminary plan first we reviewed it we gave our notes to the Planning Board, now they have submitted the definitive plan to the Planning Board.  Most likely I know we will be making certain comments in regards to the concentration limits.
Mr. McLintock stated DEP does not get involved with this.

Ms. Hallal stated DEP does not get into until it is approved and a package gets sent up to them and they get their check. 

Mr. Brainsky stated 45 days from the date the definitive plan was submitted that the Board of Health has. 


Ms. Hallal stated right and that is because of the Planning Board law.  But the other plan the nitrogen aggregate plan they request for a hearing because they want an answer, that is separate from the Planning Board approval for our department. 

Mr. McLintock stated the definitive plan then we are going to see within the next week or two. 

Ms. Hallal stated I will have that in the packet for Wednesday. 

Mr. Grant stated it is on the agenda for Wednesday.

Ms. Hallal stated correct and I go through what I usually do they have all their perc test done, they satisfied this, they don’t satisfied that, the plan that they would like to be heard is the nitrogen aggregate plan, which is basically the same plan only different titles. 
Mr. Brainsky stated what would this Board do in a situation with the nitrogen aggregate plan incorporated in the definitive plan submission so we are not up against the wall to make a decision on this in two weeks.  As it was presented to Ms. Hallal was absolute right that is initially how we wanted it.  And we want to go to the Town on this in April 

Ms. Halllal stated we have this on the agenda for Wednesday, we want you to continue the definitive plan you are requesting that. 

Mr. Brainsky stated yes 

Ms. Hallal stated then I don’t have to worry about the 45days then.  
Mr. Brainsky stated well it is 45 days from the date of submission at which
Ms. Hallal stated so you want three weeks.

Mr. Brainsky stated stipulates an official extension of seven days

Ms. Hallal stated ok thank you.  So we will not have that plan next Wednesday, it will be October 9th meeting. 

Mr. McLintock stated or after that, we have 45 days is that what you said. 

Mr. Brainsky stated you have 45 days to review both and I stipulate an additional seven days for the definitive plan 52 days from the date of submittal. 

Ms. Hallal stated the 45 days is the Planning Board’s issue. 

Mr. Brainsky stated 45days is the day the Board of Health can make the recommendation to the Planning Board only. 


Ms. Hallal stated but the nitrogen aggregate plan we don’t have a time limit on that, we want to.

Mr. Brainsky stated right what I am saying is work with the Board to have 45-52 days to make a decision. 

Mr. McLintock stated Counselor have to ask you.  
Mr. Grant stated we are not going to let the Counsel speak, I appreciate the counsel stipulating to the 52 days and that is what we will stick to.  Is there any other concerns and Mr. Cavaco I see you sitting in the back, since I said I will let members of the Boards to speak do you have any concerns, issues that you would like to address with us. 
Mr. Cavaco stated not at this time Mr. Chairman. 

Mr. Grant asked if anyone else would like to bring anything forward that we should have as information as we begin our process of deliberation in making a determination on the application.

Mr. Costa asked is there anything that the Water Department would be willing to work with the developer as to say yes you can do the subdivision but we would like things the developer might then consider and say yes to do those thing to get this move things forward.  Is there any you are happy with and this will work for us and everyone can be done with it.  As far as the taxpayer observation.
Mr. Bernardo stated I just don’t think we can take a chance with the Town’s water supply.

Mr. Halkyard stated unfortunately it would be I understand what you are saying, but it would be after the fact we would like quarterly monitoring that proved to increase the nitrate loading what step do we take from there. 

Mr. Costa stated he was just thinking if there is a way to they can put a different type septic system or locate one septic system for the property and put it farther away.  Is there something that could be done that will help the situation? 
Mr. Halkyard stated we will be willing to look at all innovate approvals and submit them to our engineering.   
Mr. Costa asked if you have any recommendation for the developer maybe. 

Mr. Trahan stated as far as septic systems I don’t.  I think we would have to [inaudible] solutions to come up with and again I think the district commission their opposed to it.  I think as far as conceding to any other kind I’m not sure.  I would like to offer the recent study, Silent Spring Institute on municipal wells especially on Cape Cod.  Nitrate now increase the danger [inaudible].  
Ms. Hallal stated if they start to dump turpentine down the system, I know people who do that. 

Mr. Brown LPN stated I would like an explanation on what a Fast septic system is and I guess the Water Department’s [inaudible] fast systems as opposed to septic tank systems, the impact they have on wells. 

Mr. Bernardo stated the only experience I have is with Fast system is low in nitrates.  As we all no that is an issue. 
Mr. McLintock stated d I would like you to explain what nitrates loading does and what it can do if not properly checked. 

Mr. Bernardo stated the reason why nitrates are regulated by EPA and Mass DEP is excessive levels of nitrates above the maximum containment limit of 10 milligrams per liter or 10 parts per million is not only toxic, but it can cause be fatal if untreated.  Other sub population at risk with excessive nitrate levels in water include pregnant women, nursing mothers and the elderly.  Specifically with infants the concern is blue baby syndrome where the infant doesn’t have the stomach acids that you or I have to break down the nitrates.  The nitrates get converted to nitrite and it block the oxygen hence the term blue baby syndrome, so the baby or infant literally asphyxiate.
Mr. Trahan stated this is a serious concern obviously. 

Mr. McLintock stated you are the engineer right. 

Mr. Trahan stated yes. 

Mr. McLintock stated what has been your experience so far with fast systems.  Forget Seekonk, I am talking about outside of Seekonk. 
Mr. Trahan stated I have to say I haven’t had direct contact with Fast systems, my expertise is water and water protection, water treatment. 

Mr. McLintock asked is back up information in how many have been installed and how many are installed and how many are working properly. 

Ms. Hallal stated I only know of the ones in Seekonk.  I don’t remember any before I came to Seekonk being introduced to the Fast system.

Mr. McLintock asked the chairman if there is any reason we can’t go to DEP and ask them for that information.  I think it should be open information that we should be able to review. 
Ms. Hallal stated you can go on the DEP’s website and they have alternate and innovative systems and it has all the information on technology.  It system has an approval letter, because originally each system starts off as a pilot system and then it moves on, as they notice it works appropriately for a pilot system and for the ground water or whatever it is trying to remove from the system.  The approval letters only have one date on them, DEP goes back and reviews the system again and it get recertified.  So there are different recertification dates and then that with DEP for each system.
Mr. McLintock stated they have been around for a while, I mean it is not like something that just came off the pike.  One went in here in 1996.  There has to be some history on them and you hear nothing about them.  That was the first time I heard there was one in this Town, I wasn’t aware of it.  And so I don’t know what the experience is and that’s not long at all.  So I think in my own opinion again, I think we at least ought to look at that to see if there is something we should be looking at beyond that.  They made a serious, serious mistake at the middle school, not only that it cost the Town hundreds of thousands of dollars to put that system in there.  We continually pay every month for them to monitor it.  Because it not functioning and I can’t believe we are the only one in the State of Massachusetts that have that same kind of problem.  I have a real problem with it and everyone knows it right from the beginning that we are going to put the supply of water that, these 85 people in the district. 
Ms. Hallal corrected Mr. McLintock 85%.

Mr. McLintock stated 85% it makes no sense.  To 11 houses, it has nothing to do with the developer or him or anything it has to do with all these people that have water that they count on drinking and having every day of their lives and if it goes bad then what, what do you say to them.

Mr. Bernardo stated there is no substitute. 

Mr. McLintock stated and you’re the one the other day who that told me that stuff.  I think haste is going to make waste and that is going for both of you.  Okay but I think we over here have a job that we have to do whether we like it or don’t like it, we need to get DEP involved and find out what exactly what is going on.  We do because they.
Ms. Hallal asked get DEP involved with what specifically?

Mr. McLintock stated get involved with giving us information.
Ms. Hallal stated with the Fast system.

Mr. McLintock stated yes. 

Mr. Costa stated any type of system for that matter.   There might be a better system that takes nitrates out better than a Fast system.  I think we should consult some sort of engineer or DEP or someone who can inform us about what we are working with or up against.  

Mr. McLintock stated some people down there that suggest the developer divert all the waste on that site over to the Middle School, and that will help the Middle School out because it will have more flow going through there if you can believe that.  When I heard that the flag went to the roof, there is something wrong and I don’t want Seekonk to be testing, we were already a testing ground back in 96, so that is my concern,  I just, they need to show us. 
Ms. Hallal stated DEP I can get some information for you.

Mr. McLintock stated yes.  They throw it on the Board of Health here or in any other city, town in Massachusetts, you make a decision, if you make the decision then they are going to come in an review it and say yea we can do that or can’t do that.  That’s the way they play the game. 

Ms. Hallal stated well it doesn’t always work that way.  But you guys have to remember Mr. Najas would have to consider putting in a more enhanced nitrogen system.  

Mr. McLintock stated I understand that. 

Ms. Hallal stated he has already I hope he is not upset when I said that.  He said he would put the Fast system in on those lots.  The requirement is he has jumped through all the hoops and he doesn’t have to put in the nitrogen removal systems.

Mr. McLintock stated I don’t disagree with you one.

Ms. Hallal state you guys just remember that he has already jumped through hoops. 

Mr. McLintock stated he has done what is required for a subdivision, I understand that, but it is more than a subdivision, an 11 house subdivision to stay here. 

Mr. Campbell stated as far as I am concerned there is only one way to guarantee that there is no more nitrogen loading in our wells is to not have those systems built at all.  We can sit here and talk about the effectiveness of the Fast systems or lack there of, it is not going to matter until after we see data and that is after the fact.  The only way to prevent any further would to not have further nitrates. 
Mr. McLintock stated I don’t know if you sent a letter or not I think that should happen from the Water District.  I think we have to do what we got to try and do because it doesn’t appear to be a whole lot of information out there. 

Mr. Campbell stated each situation is site specific with the geology in a particular area so when DEP comes and says here is our recommendation they are talking about geology for the whole state. 
Mr. McLintock stated Beth is right, because if they come out and they say you have to do this, who is going to pay for it, he is, he is the developer he met all the rules, who is going to pay for it.  But that is what they want. 

Ms. Hallal stated I think they know what kind of materials are out there, just because of the land form that is there.  It is all glacial outwash, it is beautiful gravel.  When we dug for the perc test it was beautiful material and we got very good perc rates.  And I think that DEP would know that because they are on the Massachusetts Natural Resource Conservation Services has mapped out on the whole State of Massachusetts and you can go on-line you can find out what kind of material is there too.  It will tell you the land form, the type of materials there, whether it is permeable or not permeable, it is very interesting.

Mr. McLintock stated the Water District that would scare me to death because whatever goes into that ground is going move a lot faster, where we don’t want it to go.  
Mr. Bernardo stated thank you that is exactly our point.  

Mr. Grant asked if there was any other information that this Board needs to gather from the Water Department. 

Mr. Costa stated if this does go through and got approved and then there is a problem with nitrogen is there any system at that point to handle.
Mr. Bernardo stated it compute a design exchange and would result a in switch. 

Ms. Hallal stated very expensive. 

Mr. Costa stated at that point the well would be completely. 
Mr. Bernardo stated to put in another well in another area of town is two to three.
Ms. Hallal stated two to three dollars.

Mr. Bernardo stated millions. I hope we don’t have to look at.

Ms. Hallal asked Mr. Bernardo asked when the nitrates levels get to 10 parts per million, what is your protocol under that situation specifically. 


Mr. Bernardo stated we have our own review [inaudible].

Mr. Costa stated 
At 5:14pm Mr. Brown LPN made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Costa and so voted unanimously. 

Approved at the Board of Health Meeting of 11/14/12
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